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Fabulous Fourth District Newsletter
	August 2019
From the Commander:

Well, we are hitting the ground running this year. The District is going to do great this year because that’s what District 4 does. 

On August3rd, Vice Commander Doug Hockenberry, Vice Commander Jack Bennett, Tim “Timber” Susskind, and I made a few post “pop-ins”. It was a wonderful and informative day. Thank you for the hospitality and great reception of Posts 77,155, 166, 237, and 284. We truly have a great district. While we were in post 166, they were accepting another member into their ranks. Remember every day is a membership day. 

We are hoping to have everyone online for membership this year. The process is easy and efficient. If you need help to set up your account and start entering your membership, just call me or Vice Commander Jack Bennett and we will come to you and help you set it up. We are here for you!

The next District meeting is going to be held at Post 27, Ocala (address: 2001 SE 32 Ave Ocala, FL) September 7th, 2019 – registration 9 am and meeting starts promptly at 10 am. The theme will be Luau – so wear your best Hawaiian shirt!!

District 4 Training will be presented by PDC Jim Ramos on September 21st, 2019 – more information and flyer coming in the next newsletter. Please rsvp so we have enough training material available. Looking forward to seeing you there.

We are looking for articles for the newsletter, if you have some information you wish to share – please send me your article to spread the word.

FOR GOD AND COUNTRY!
Cherie Korn
4th District Commander, Department of Florida 
Department of Florida Oratorical Chair


From District Vice Commander Bennett 
[bookmark: _GoBack] Hello to all our Fabulous 4th District Legionaries. Commander Cherie Korn, Vice Commander Doug Hockenberry, Fabulous 4th District Sons of the American Legion Vice Commander and District Riders Chairman Tim Susskind and I just completed visits to some of the Posts in our District. At this time, I would like to Thank Posts 155,166, 77, 237and 284 for their hospitality and response to our visit.  Hopefully we can have better communication between the District and the Posts by us doing these visits. We are here to assist you. Last month in the district newsletter I put out my Phone # and Email address asking for contact information of each the SAL squadrons and meeting times and days so we can have that info to make it to your Squadron meetings. I only got a response from only 2 out of the 8 Squadrons in the District so I am asking for the info again. My Cell Phone # (352) 817-1412 and my email address is buffloader@yahoo.com. I would really appreciate this information being sent or called into me so we can communicate with the Squadrons. Thank you for all you do and keep working your programs and membership.
For God and Country,
Jack Bennett
4th District Vice Commander and District Membership Chairman Department of Florida
4th District Commander Sons of American Legion Detachment of Florida  
Phone # (352)817-1412    Email:  buffloader@yahoo.com





































FROM THE VICE COMMANDER HOckenberry

	As this is my first newsletter article, I want to start by saying thank you for the opportunity to serve as one of your Vice Commander’s for the 4th District.  I am both honored and humbled that you have placed your trust in me.  I look forward to working, side by side, with each of the Posts’ leadership in order to serve all the members within the 4th District.   
	
	In my new role, I am responsible for American Legion Programs. Yes, Programs within the American Legion are crucial and go back to the early beginnings of our great organization.  We have several programs that directly affect our communities, our children, our young people and our future. On that note, I will be calling each Post Commander in the coming weeks to simply chat and get a feel for your Post, its’ members and your respective communities.  Having that information will better enable me to support you and provide the necessary resources for all of us to be successful.

One of my personal hot points is “Communication”.  Each of us have served our Great Nation and we know that communication is needed in order to successfully accomplish any mission.  On that note, I want you to know that I am one who prefers talking with someone.  Obviously, in person is my first preference, but I know that due to the dispersion of our Posts’ within the 4th District, that is not always possible.  As such, I will be calling to speak with the respective Post Commander’s and their leadership from time to time. Whether that is to see if I can assist with a program or simply to ensure you are aware of upcoming events and/or critical information.  Additionally, I will utilize email to disseminate information to the Posts’ Leadership and Program Chairperson(s), again, thereby ensuring you have the necessary information and materials to be successful.
	Again, I want to thank you for having the opportunity to work with you as we take the 4th District to new heights and I look forward to seeing you at our District meeting on the 7th of September at Post 27 in Ocala.  
Lastly, I ask each of you to renew your commitment to our American Legion and the 4 Pillars.  In doing so, we can better serve our fellow Veterans, our communities and the children of tomorrow.
Respectfully,
“For God and Country”
Doug Hockenberry
Vice Commander
4th District, Department of Florida
District 4 ALR Chapter Directors:

For those of you are newly elected Directors, Allow me to introduce myself, my name is Timothy “Timber” Susskind. Of ALR Chapter 155, Crystal River. I am a past Road Captain and Assistant Director. As well as present Commander of SAL Squadron 155 and District 4 SAL Vice Commander.
AS I start my first full year as your ALR District Chairman, I am finding a lot of areas in which we as a whole are lacking,  the one I feel is the most important and the one in which I have made my main goal this year is COMMUNICATION. I know we all are doing good deeds and supporting worthy causes, however we can do better in sharing our events and causes.
Not just communication between the district and an individual chapter, but between all chapters, along with the district.
We have the personnel and the tools to make this happen, to make it successful however, cannot happen without you.
With your cooperation and input, we can share our upcoming events not just with each other but with surrounding Districts through our Area Chairman. This not only increases the goal of your event, it helps surpass it, by means of donations and support.
Please feel free to contact me with your ideas or any type of feedback.
District4salr@gmail.com or 352-445-9998
Respectfully
Timothy T Susskind
Timothy “Timber” Susskind
District 4 ALR Chairman


























Membership Goals
DEPARTMENT MEMBERSHIP TARGET DATES
POST AND DISTRICT 2019-2020 MEMBERSHIP TARGET DATES
Target Date

Required %
September 4, 2019
Early bird / NEF Kickoff
50%
October 2, 2019
Fall Meetings
55%
November 6, 2019
Veterans Day
65%
December 4, 2019
Pearl Harbor Day
75%
January 8, 2020

80%
February 5, 2020
Presidents Day
85%
March 4, 2020
Legion Birthday
90%
April 1, 2020
Children and Youth
95%
May 6, 2020
Armed Forces Day
100%
May 31, 2020

100+1 Mbr%
Department target dates are the first Wednesday of the month unless a holiday falls on that day or at the beginning of the week.
National target dates will be on the second Wednesday of the month unless a holiday falls on that day or at the beginning of that week.










































Legionnaires,
     It is with great pleasure that The American Legion, Department of Florida can announce to you the passage of The L.E.G.I.O.N Act.  The President of The United States signed it into law this week, which solidifies that America now recognized every day since December 7, 1941 as the United States being involved in either a war or conflict and therefore makes every veteran whom served at least one day on active duty during that time eligible to join The American Legion.  At the last National Executive Meeting, a resolution was passed that adopted this new law into the Constitution of The American Legion immediately upon signature by the President.  Because this took place on a National level, it automatically propagates down to the Post level making it legal and in accordance with the National Constitution to sign up new members whom otherwise would not have been eligible.  If you have had any veterans waiting in the winds for passage of this new bill, please welcome them into The American Legion as soon as possible.  We look forward to their camaraderie and support toward all veterans. 
 
For God and Country,
 
Thank You,
Bruce Comer
Department Assistant Adjutant 
U.S. Marine Corps Veteran
 
Office: (407) 295-2631 x 237
Email: bcomer@floridalegion.org
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